
  

 

       
 

   
   

    
      

   
    

  

  
    

    
  

   

  
  

  

 

  
 

   

 
    

    

27nd February 2019 

Dear Secretary of State, 

We write to inform you of the progress of our work in Northamptonshire since our last update 
in September 2018. 

To summarise, we had established that the true scale of the Council’s financial difficulties 
was considerably greater than had been admitted and had produced a plan designed to 
recover that position. We had required the Council to identify and publicise its priorities, and 
to produce plans to improve its service operations. We had appointed a new Chief Executive 
as the beginning of a process of filling senior management with competent people where new 
talent was needed. We had supported the Council’s political leadership in taking ownership 
of the realities and these measures as a coherent means of dealing with them. 

Since then, our concerns over delivery of the Council’s Children’s Services were brought to a 
head with the publication of an Ofsted focused visit letter.  Feedback from this visit alarmed 
us sufficiently enough to seek the extension of the intervention arrangements by way of the 
appointment of a Children’s Commissioner.  Malcolm Newsam has been in post as the 
Children’s Commissioner since November last year and is due to report to your Rt. Hon. 
colleague the Secretary of State for Education at the end of February. 

We will elaborate on further progress in respect of all of this activity in this letter, and will 
provide a high level commentary on the operation of the Council’s Children’s Services as well 
as an outline of our plans for the next few months. 

Recovery of the Council’s financial position 

In our last letter, we had established that the Council’s extraordinary financial position 
crystallised as follows: 

1. The existence of an unexpected year-end deficit for 2017/18 of c£35m which we now 
know to be more validly quantified as £41.5m; 

2. A projected overspend in the current year 2018/19 of c£30m; and 
3. The need to set a budget for 2019/20 which had an anticipated funding gap of c£60m. 

The actions we have taken to date will address the challenges posed by this situation in full. 
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1. The existence of an unexpected year-end deficit for 2017/18 of £41.5m 

2. The projected overspend in the current year 2018/19 of c£30m 
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3. The need to set a budget for 2019/20 which has a projected funding gap of 
c£60m 
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Council governance and operations 
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Local Government Shared Services (LGSS) 

Engagement with partners and residents 
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Proposed Local Government Reform 
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Some good news 

Plans for the next few months 
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Examples of Council improvements 

Waitless
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